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August 9, 2023 
 
BY RESS 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
Suite 2700 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 
 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 
 
Re:  EB-2023-0209 – Ontario Power Generation Inc. Motion to Review and Vary 
the June 27, 2023 Decision and Order in EB-2023-0098 

 

This letter is further to the Ontario Energy Board’s Procedural Order No. 1 dated July 25, 2023 
in which the OEB established the schedule for parties’ submissions with respect to the above 
noted proceeding. This letter is to request an amendment to that schedule.  
  
Procedural Order No. 1 established September 8, 2023 as the date on which Ontario Power 
Generation Inc. (“OPG”) is to file its reply submissions. Unfortunately, due to scheduling 
constraints and conflicts arising because of both the statutory holiday and the availability of 
key personnel necessary to complete and authorize the filing of OPG’s reply submission, 
additional time to file reply submissions is required. As a result, OPG would be able to file its 
reply submissions on or before September 18, 2023. OPG will file its Argument-in-Chief on 
August 11, 2023 in accordance with the established schedule. OPG also proposes that the 
filing date for OEB staff and Intervenors’ submissions be extended until August 30, 2023 to 
provide Intervenors and OEB staff with the same number of days in advance of filing as 
provided to OPG with the proposed amended schedule for its reply submission. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 416-592-2976.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Saba Zadeh 
 
 
CC:  
Peter Cuff (OPG) via e-mail 
Charles Keizer (Torys LLP) via e-mail 
Intervenors of Record in EB-2023-0098 


